
 

August 9, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Joseph R. Biden, Jr. 
President of the United States 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20500 
 
Dear President Biden: 
 
We write to you regarding the importance of adequately funding – and successfully completing – 
cleanup of the Department of Energy’s Hanford Site in Washington State. This effort is a top 
priority for the state of Washington, regional tribes, residents of the Tri-Cities, and other 
impacted communities near Hanford.  
 
As you may know, Hanford played a key role in the United States’ national security mission 
beginning in World War II and operating throughout the Cold War, ultimately producing 
approximately two-thirds of our nation’s plutonium stockpile. Hanford’s production mission 
transitioned to cleanup in 1989 with the signing of the Hanford Federal Facility Agreement 
and Consent Order, also known as the Tri-Party Agreement (TPA).  
 
Given its role as the “workhorse” for plutonium production, the scope of Hanford cleanup is 
immense, representing one of the most complex and challenging environmental remediation 
efforts on the planet. Thirty-three years after the TPA was signed, much progress has been made 
at Hanford, including the remediation of over 1,300 waste sites, demolition of over 900 facilities, 
and treatment of over 27 billion gallons of groundwater, but there is much more work to do.   
 
This remaining work includes remediation of hundreds of additional facilities and waste sites, 
packaging and shipment of the country’s largest volume of transuranic (TRU) waste, treatment 
of billions of gallons of additional groundwater, and retrieval and treatment of 56 million gallons 
of radioactive and chemical waste currently stored in 177 underground tanks. Importantly, this 
large volume of tank waste presents one of the most significant long-term risks at Hanford, and 
tank waste treatment is the largest cost driver for the entire cleanup effort. 
 
In its “2022 Lifecycle Scope, Schedule and Cost Report” the Department of Energy (DOE) 
estimated the costs for Hanford cleanup to be between $300.2 billion and $640.6 billion, with 
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active cleanup complete in the year 2078. On average, this equates to annual funding of between 
$5.36 billion and $11.44 billion. Notably, the report also identifies that significant budget 
increases will be needed beginning in Fiscal Year 2024 (FY24) to support a new scope of work 
for design, engineering, and construction of the High-Level Waste (HLW) facility in addition to 
the ongoing activities across the Hanford Site.  
 
It is imperative that your FY24 budget request includes the necessary resources for this critical 
phase of Hanford cleanup, and for Congress to ensure that this funding is provided. Specifically, 
we believe that the appropriate funding level in FY24 is $3.76 billion – along with a recognition 
that this increased funding must be continued in subsequent fiscal years.  
 
Doing otherwise will only increase long-term costs for the American people while increasing the 
risk to human health and the environment. We also recognize the important cleanup work taking 
place at other DOE Office of Environmental Management (EM) sites, and we strongly believe 
that all these efforts should be fully funded. Therefore, we encourage the Administration and 
Congress to support an increased budget for the entire EM program. 
 
Thank you for your careful consideration of this urgent national priority. We welcome the 
opportunity to discuss it with you further.  
 
Please contact any of the following with questions: Geoff Potter, Director of International 
Relations and Protocol for Governor Inslee, at Geoff.Potter@gov.wa.gov or (360) 867-8690; 
Carrie Sessions, Senior Policy Advisor for Environment and Water for Governor Inslee, at 
Carrie.Sessions@gov.wa.gov or (253) 290-1126; or Laura Watson, Director of the Washington 
State Department of Ecology, at Laura.Watson@ecy.wa.gov or (360) 407-7001. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

      
Jay Inslee, Governor     Kate Brown, Governor 
State of Washington     State of Oregon 
 
 

       
Maria Siguenza, Executive Director   Laura Watson, Director 
Washington State Commission on Hispanic Affairs Washington State Department of Ecology 
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Martin Valadez, Executive Director   Nick Bumpaous, President 
Tri-Cities Hispanic Chamber of Commerce Central Washington Building & Construction 

Trades 
 
 

     
Karl Dye, President & CEO    Chuck Torelli, Chair 
Tri-City Development Council    Hanford Communities  
 

     
 
Nikolas F. Peterson, Executive Director  Simone Anter, Staff Attorney  
Hanford Challenge     Columbia Riverkeeper 
 

 
Nick Bumpaous, Business Manager 
Plumbers and Steamfitters Local 598 
  
 
cc: The Honorable Jennifer M. Granholm, Secretary of Energy 

The Honorable Shalanda D. Young, Director of the Office of Management and Budget 
Washington Congressional Delegation 
Oregon Congressional Delegation 

 
 
 


